



Ecclesfield Primary School

High Street Ecclesfield SHEFFIELD S35 9UD

Tel: 0114 2467396 Fax: 0114 2570854

E-mail: enquiries@ecclesfield-pri.sheffield.sch.uk Executive Head J. Eagleton BSc Hons PGCE NPQH

1st July 2021

Ecclesfield Primary Annual Reports 2020-2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

You will receive your child's report today for this academic year. Given the disruption caused by the ongoing Covid pandemic, we have taken a proportionate approach about which information to include given the huge disruption to our pupils' learning once again this year.

Teacher Assessments

The comments which apply to a pupil's attainment in the core subjects including targets are related to teacher assessments taken at various points in the year.

National curriculum assessments KSI and KS2

Following the cancellation of the 2020-2021 national curriculum assessments, the DfE has removed the requirement to report the outcomes of key stages I and 2 tests or teacher assessments in this year's reports. These regulations also remove the requirement to include comparative information about the attainment of pupils of the same age in the school, or nationally, for this year's reports. The teacher will have indicated if the children are working towards/at/above age related expectations.

REF DFE School reports on pupil performance: guide for head teachers 2021









EYFS

The children in the F2 classes will not receive a separate report about their Good Level of Development. The teachers will have indicated if they were working towards/at/above age related expectations in the F2 reports.

YI Phonics

The children in YI did not undertake their Phonics check in June 2021 so teachers will not be able to provide a separate report for the test. The children will take a Phonics check test in Autumn 2 2021.

Attendance

Ecclesfield Primary School will send out attendance and punctuality data during the final week of term. Data for attendance and punctuality will be measured from 8th March 2021 which was the official date for the full reopening of school. Any parent of a child who has an attendance of less than 90% will receive a letter notifying the parent of the number of absences both authorised and unauthorised and measures parents will need to take in the new academic year. Attendance letters will provide a breakdown of the codes applied to absences as a lower attendance is often due to a number of factors. Pupils where punctuality has been an issue will also receive a letter.

Summer 2021 meet the new teacher via Zoom

Each class teacher has created a Power-Point which provides information for their new class for Autumn 2021. This will be shared via **Zoom** and will be an opportunity for you and your child to meet your new teacher. There are two sessions for each year group. The sessions have been arranged for different days/times to take into account siblings who are in different year groups. The sessions will take place in the **week beginning 5th July 2021**.

Please join the session for your child's new year group for Autumn 2021.









Please see the timetable for new classes and the zoom meetings. The link for the appropriate meetings will be shared on your child's current google classroom and via Class Dojo.

Current Year Group	Teachers for September	Date and Time
Current FS (Lions and Tigers)	Mrs Oldham and Mrs Vickers	Wednesday 7th July 4.00pm and 4.45pm
Current YI	Mrs Steel, Mrs Hill and Mrs Hurst	Thursday 8th July 4.00pm and 4.45pm
Current Y2	Miss English, Miss Garner and Mrs Stott	Wednesday 7th July 4.00pm and 4.45pm
Current Y3	Mr Well and Miss Sweet	Monday 5th July 4.00pm and 4.45pm
Current Y4	Miss Latham and Mr Walker	Wednesday 7th July 4.00pm and 4.45pm
Current Y5	Mrs Pulfrey, Mrs Kirman and Miss Naylor	Thursday 8th July 4.00pm and 4.45pm

Report Response

Once you have received your child's report, if you wish to discuss any aspect of the report on a I-I basis with your child's current teacher, then please get in touch with the class teacher by calling the school office on 0114 2467396 to arrange a mutually convenient time. This discussion may be by phone or zoom as you prefer.

Please let us know that you have received this report via the £0.00 sQuid offer entitled "Annual Report Feedback" by II.59pm on Friday 9th July. There is also a facility to add a comment about the report should you wish.

Kind regards

J. Eagleton







